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NOVEMBER  
 
Mon 28th  
 Prep Excursion 
 Werribee Zoo 
 
Tues 29th 
 Year ½ Excursion 
 Ballarat Wildlife Park 
 

DECEMBER 

 
Mon 5th- 
Fri 9th Branching Out Week 
 See below 
 
Tues 6th Prep Transition/Moving 

Up Day 9am-12pm 
 
Wed 7th Year ¾ Beach Discovery 
 
Thurs 8th  
 Year 5/6 Beach Discovery 
 
 Friday Flow Expo 2-3pm 
 
Mon 9th Year 6 Graduation 

Ceremony and Dinner 
 
Wed 14th  
 Whole School Beach 

Picnic 
 Fisho’s Beach 
 
Thurs 15th  
 Term 4 concludes 
 12.30pm finish time 
 
   
 
 
 
    

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

 

On Tuesday evening, 14 of our Year 6 students celebrated the Sacrament of Confirmation at St 
Therese Church in a beautiful ceremony. We congratulate our students and pray for God’s 
blessings on these young people, as they move forward in their faith journey. Special thanks to 
the staff members for preparing them for this occasion and to Ron Dando, for his overall 
coordination. 

This week I have been made aware that a significant number of our students regularly engage 
with one another out of school hours using Messenger Kids. This communication channel was 
heavily promoted during COVID as a means for young people to stay in touch, and it is 
marketed as a social connectivity tool with safety features to support parents in monitoring 
activity. Like any online platform, however, there are always risks, and this week we were 
notified by a Lisieux parent that the group many of our students connect through, has been 
hacked. What this means is that an unknown person/s gains access to your child’s account, can 
review messages or send messages to individual people, pretending to be someone else. One 
parent I spoke with this week said that they felt uncomfortable preventing their child access to 
Kids Messenger as ‘all their friends use it and they don’t want to be left out’. I have included an 
article in the wellbeing section of this week’s newsletter, which I think provides a balanced 
review of such platforms. I encourage all parents to read it and form your own judgement. In 
listening to a cyber expert recently, they presented the following analogy which you may also 
find useful: If your child regularly frequented a skate park, for example, and met with their 
friends there, you might be comfortable knowing whose company they were keeping and what 
they were doing. If it became known that, at the same skate park, there were now a group of 
older individuals with less reputable intentions, some of them in disguise or hiding from view, 
and potentially with an intention to harm your child, would you allow them to continue to 
frequent that space? Sadly, the dangers of predators in the cyber world is a growing problem. 
There have been some horrific stories of youths being exposed to unwanted sexting, extortion, 
and coercion by strangers to meet, under the guise of being a ‘friend’. 
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It is a topic that requires ongoing dialogue and careful family consideration and I urge you to spend some time reading 
the below article and making decisions that are appropriate for your family. 

 

Last Sunday, my family was blessed with the arrival of a beautiful little girl, Maeve, born to my son and his wife, and a 
little sister for Jack. I’ll be heading to country Victoria this weekend to help welcome Maeve to the world and I’ll be 
taking a day of leave on Monday. 

 

God’s blessings for the week ahead, 

 

Susan Ryan 

Principal 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

 

 

Congratulations 
 
On Tuesday night fourteen Year 6 students celebrated the sacrament of Confirmation at St Therese Church. 
Congratulations to the following students. 
Isabella, Sadie, Anika, Sophie, Olivia, Georgia, Justin, Tristan, Darcy, James, Jack, Scarlett, Imogen and Ella. 
 
 

Congratulations to Madame Ryan and her family on the safe arrival of baby Maeve Ryan. Wishing you a lifetime 
of love and happiness together. 

 

mailto:Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

This Sunday marks the first day of Advent, the season of preparation for Christmas. The word ‘Advent’ comes from Latin 
and means ‘coming’; its purpose is to look forward to the coming of Christ. So, Advent means that something new is 
coming. Through prayer, we can enter into God’s presence and ask Him to prepare our hearts for the gift of His son. 

 

Lord, 

We gather around our wreath to begin the celebration of Advent. Fill our hearts with grace. As we light the candle of 
hope, may your hope arise in our hearts.  

Amen. 

Advent Liturgy 
As we begin the season of Advent this Sunday, we will be holding  
morning liturgies to reflect on this very important season. Each year  
level will run the liturgy for the day. We hope to do these liturgies  
on the oval, but if weather is not on our side, we will hold them in  
the multipurpose room. 
All families are welcome to come.  
 
Dates:  
Friday 25th November at 9 am (Year 3/4) 
Friday 2nd December at 9 am (Prep) 
Friday 9th December at 9 am (Year 5/6) 
Thursday 15th December at 9 am (Year 1/2) 
 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

With a special focus this week on the role of grandparents 
(Madame Ryan is basking in the glow of her third grandchild 
who has just arrived) we are sharing this special picture story 
book about the power of a grandparent’s love. “Grumble 
boats” by Susannah McFarlane and Tamsin Ainslie is about 
learning to let go of those cranky feelings that sometimes 
overwhelm us. It explores big feelings and highlights the unique 
relationship between the child and her grandparent. The book 
features stunning water colour illustrations and has a special 
feature at the back of the book – instructions for folding a 
grumble boat! (We know someone who is going to rush out and 
purchase a copy of this book.) 

 



 

 

 

   

  

  

 

  

 

 

 

We have had a small number of positive COVID reports in the past fortnight. If your child displays any symptoms, please 
keep them at home and test regularly. With reports of a new wave of COVID approaching, we want to finish the year safely. 
If your child records a positive COVID result, please notify the school and keep your child home for 5 days. 

 

A 2023 printed calendar will be provided for all existing and new students prior to the end of this year. For those families 
wishing to plan ahead, please note that staff will resume on Friday 27 January. The first day for Prep students in 2023 will 
be Tuesday 31 January 8:45am-12:30pm (half day) and Year 1-6 students will commence on Wednesday 1 February, with 
Preps maintaining a Rest Day on Wednesdays until after the March long weekend. 

 



 

 



 

 

  

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

   

  

 

 

  

 

 

   



 

Is Messenger Kids Safe for Your Children? 

By Khizer Kaleem via www.makeuseof.com 

Messenger Kids is targeted toward children. But is it safe for them to use? 

Like adults, children also feel the need to interact with their friends and family. Messenger Kids might be a good option if you 
want to give your little ones an online messaging experience while keeping specific safety guidelines in mind. It is specifically 
designed for kids and has several unique and interactive features. 

But regardless of the control, some parents still wonder if Messenger is unsafe for children. In this article, we'll discuss the 
safety features and risks of the app. 

What Is Messenger Kids? 

Messenger Kids is a socializing and connectivity app for children. It allows kids to message, call, and play with their contacts. 
Messenger Kids also has interactive features, animations, and filters that attract kids of all ages. They can also play single and 
multi-user games with others within the app. 

The app also has a simpler user interface than the regular version of Messenger. You can customize the profile, add pictures, 
and even change the contact names. 

Parents can set up this app for kids and have complete access to the activities. There are no hidden in-app purchases and 
there's no advertising. 

What Are Messenger Kids' Safety Features? 

Messenger Kids is a parent-controlled app with a variety of features to help parents control and monitor a child's messaging 
experience. 

There are a number of features that help parents create a safer online environment for kids. 

Messenger Kids is developed for children under the age of 13. Parents can set up their child’s profile by linking their own 
personal Facebook account with the app. Add your child's name and a list of trustworthy Facebook contacts. 

 

 

https://www.makeuseof.com/author/khizer-kaleem/


  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To add other children, you need to be Facebook friends with their parents. Getting started with Messenger Kids gives parents 
control over who can be a part of their child's Messenger account. 

The app also gives parents complete access to their child’s Messenger. So, unless you approve it, there is no way your child 
can chat with someone other than the people you allow. 

You can also add another guardian or person in charge who monitors their activities while you are away. 

Parents can also look at the recent chats, file sharing, and chat history. This gives a better idea of what your child is up to with 
their friends. 

App Time Limits 

You can also set up modes like Sleep and Online Status, which make Messenger Kids inaccessible during a specific time. 

Limiting app time is a great feature especially if you do not want your child to become a technology addict. Also, it helps 
create a healthy balance between schoolwork, physical activities, and social media. 

Risks Associated With Messenger Kids 

Messenger Kids also come with several risks and dangers despite its safety features. Let's elaborate on them to determine 
whether the app is really worth your time... 

Risk of Cyberbullying 

Although Messenger Kids has a controlled and monitored contact list, there is a possibility that people in their circle are 
bullying them. 

For instance, a group conversation may lead to something nasty. Parents can access the chats and discussions, but you don't 
know what happens during calls. 

This is where your role as a parent comes in. Give your child some safety guidelines and details about cyberbullying. 

Ideally, you should be open to discussion, so that they feel more comfortable sharing a problem. 

Fortunately, Messenger Kids does come with an option to report and block a user. If this happens, the parent’s account 
receives a notification. Instead of ignoring your child, consider it an opportunity to talk to them and discuss what's 
happening. 

 

https://www.makeuseof.com/learn-to-use-facebook-messenger-kids/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unrecorded Calls 

While Messenger Kids gives parents complete control over who they are talking to, there is no record of the 
conversations on calls. Kids can video chat with interactive features and filters, but there is nothing to store those calls 
for a review. 

This could lead to inappropriate conversations, harassment, and scams. Since your child also deserves privacy to have 
fun with their friends, the best thing you can do in this case is to keep tabs on what the call is about and check in with 
them. 

Another option is to install a screen recorder on their mobile/tablet and record the session with their knowledge. But 
this might make your kid unhappy though because they expect privacy when talking to their social circle. 

The best way to check what happened during the call is by having a polite discussion with them about their relationship 
with people on Messenger. People with good relationships with their kids can learn more about them than those who 
don't. 

Fake Accounts and Hacking 

Facebook is among the best social media apps but fake accounts and hacking can still occur. Since Messenger Kids is 
linked to parents' Facebook accounts, a hacker can also gain access to your child’s account if they compromise yours. 
This activity can affect the contacts linked to the app as well. 

You may think that your kid is chatting with their best friend from school, but there might be a hacker sending malicious 
links.  

Data Leaks and Privacy Breaches 

Most advertisers use data scraping mechanisms to collect information about their target users. This information includes 
profile links, emails, phone numbers, and even chats. Other than this, Facebook reviews the account details for ad 
suggestions and profile reviews. 

Messenger Kids is an ad-free app linked with parents’ accounts. This means there’s a possibility that someone can leak 
your data and compromise your child's account too. If you are unsatisfied with the Messenger Kids Privacy Policy, rather 
don't use it. 

Keep Your Kids Safe on Messenger Kids 

Messenger Kids is a platform designed specifically for children under 13 so the app has many safety features. 

But there's still the risk of cyberbullying and hacking. You can reduce these risks by keeping tabs on the app and asking 
children about their recent activities. 

 

 

https://www.makeuseof.com/tag/top-social-media-apps-sites
https://www.facebook.com/legal/messengerkids/privacypolicy?version=2020


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 
 
School 24 
It is fantastic to see the majority of the School Community using School 24. Please register if you haven't already, as 
this will be the main way our Committee will be collecting money for any future events or fundraisers! Also if we need 
Volunteers, it will be all listed on School 24.  
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